York & District Table Tennis Association
Agenda for York Closed Draw and Management Committee Meeting
7:30pm on Friday 09/02/2018 at York Railway Institute
1. Apologies.
2. York Closed draw.

3. Minutes of November Management Committee Meeting and matters arising.
4. How to attract more girls and women into the sport.
5. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association.
6. Awards Evening 2018.
7. Officers’ reports.
8. Any other business.
9. Next meetings.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

York & District Table Tennis Association
Minutes of Management Committee Meeting 
22nd November 2017 at York RI

Present:  David Atkinson, Mike Belton, Richard Crowther, John Farmery, Dave Norville, Dave Quinlan, Tim Smith, Peter Thompson. 
1. Apologies for absence

Anne Barnard, Mike Dinsdale, Mick Wilcockson.
2. Minutes of August General and Management Committee meetings and matters arising
Minutes of the meetings were accepted.

3. How to attract more girls and women into the sport

A group from Selby has been attending coaching sessions at Millthorpe, including some women and girls. Jan Packman, who played in York as a junior, has also attended. Wigginton & Haxby have a number of female members, as have University, although they are not playing in the league. Bob and Alison Young are setting up a club at Wilberfoss which will hopefully attract some women and girls. Any members of associated clubs are eligible to play in the York Closed, even if they do not play in the league.
4. Events to commemorate 90th anniversary of The Association
No further offers of help have been received.
At the September General Meeting Matt Ayres expressed an interest in helping to set up a social event. To pick up in 2018.
The York Open 1-star tournament (25th November at York RI) has received a lot of entries.
5. Awards Evening 2018
· Ryedale event is also being held on Friday 18th May 2018 but Charles Allenby does not see this as a problem.
· Tim spoke to Caroline Knight (RI New Lane). 11th and 18th May are already taken. 25th May is available but is a bank holiday weekend.
· Mike Belton to find out if Holgate is available on 18th May.
· Richard Crowther to ask about Hospital SC and report back early next week. Cost is £85 for the room, which holds 120 people. We would have to provide our own catering.

6. Handicapping for Shepherd/Machell Trophies
The handicaps were reviewed and changed where necessary. John F to create a consolidated sheet for the website and for David A to send to clubs.
7. Review Grading/Nominations Lists

The following changes to players’ gradings were agreed:

· Bootham at RI: Richard Ingleby from 2 to 3. Ian Hilton from 3 to 2. This means that Ian (B team) cannot substitute for Richard (A team).

· Clarence: Adam Exley from 28 to 12 and nomination from G to F. This means that Adam can play for F team but cannot substitute for players in teams lower than the C team.

· Wigginton&Haxby: Christophe Bauer from 13 to 7.

· York RI: John Hughes from 14 to 20. Arthur Sorley from 28 to 21.  
DQ to let Club Secretaries know.
John F to publish on the website and highlight the changes. 

8. Officers' reports

8.1 Chair, Development Officer, Child Protection Officer (Tim Smith)
· Millthorpe has been busy most weeks this season, with quite a few new players attending. Need investment in tables; 1 table and some barriers at RI that belong to The Association are available.
8.2 General Secretary (John Farmery)
· All players are registered on the TTE Database. Had to chase a few up.
· John emailed Team Contact Sheet to all Club Secretaries and Team Contacts.
· GMBU York Closed sponsorship: We received £500 for 2017 Closed (expected no more than £100). Clive thought this would be the last time but advised that we ask again, mentioning 90th anniversary, so John will send a letter to GMBU.

8.3  Treasurer (Richard Crowther)

· Richard reported on the state of the accounts as of 20/09/2017: Current £3546.75, Deposit £1664.74.
· Lost sponsorship from Time Communication, so looking for a new sponsor for the league.
8.4  Match Secretary & Press Secretary (Dave Quinlan)

· Clarence CIU C v University C: Clarence CIU cancelled on the day. A new date was agreed and they cancelled again, on the day. The match was eventually played.

· Clarence F v CIU A: Clarence CIU cancelled and a new date was agreed. Jan Suchecki (Clarence CIU captain) then cancelled on the day of the match. One player from Clarence CIU and two players from Clarence turned up for the match. Gary Tranter (Clarence F captain) asked for the match to be adjudicated by the Management Committee, who applied rule 2.1.7 (£10 fine and a deduction of three points for Clarence CIU C and five points awarded to Clarence F).

· Unversity D v South Bank B: University asked for rearrangement and offered 2 dates, but one chosen no longer available. South Bank wants to play the match but no available dates this year. The meeting agreed that the match can be played before 31st January 2018.
8.5  Tournament Secretary (Mick Wilcockson)

· York Open tournament: Mick and Richard Crowther are organizing a Table Tennis England 1-star tournament on Saturday 25th November at York RI. It is initially part of 90th anniversary, but looking to hold it annually. There are 60 entries (more applied) and most are from out of York. Some top-100 players will be competing. Gross income is approximately £2,000.
· York Closed: John F will contact Mick regarding timetable and entry form. Once these have been finalised they will be published on the website and sent to people by email.
8.6  Competitions Secretary (David Atkinson)
· Shepherd/Machell: Three clubs have not entered: York Topspin, South Bank SC and University. Approached University explaining that 1st Round and Quarter Finals would be played during holiday periods and they declined the invite to enter as most of their players are absent from York over these periods. Draw has been sent to clubs. 30 teams have entered so there will be 14 1st Round matches and 2 2nd Round matches played over the break. 2 Teams are required to play twice over this period. John has published the draw on the website.
· Shepherd / Machell rules regarding eligibility in semi-finals and finals have been changed. John has published the rules on the website.
· Tim to look at fitting in the Bagshaw Trophy, which was put back from start of season.
8.7  Yorkshire Representative (Peter Thompson)
· Peter attended a Yorkshire meeting on Wednesday 13th September.

8.8  Yorkshire League Secretary (Richard Crowther)
· Five teams entered into the Yorkshire Veterans’ League but had problems fielding teams on the first Sunday. The situation has settled down now.

· Those matches scheduled for the Sunday of the York Closed (18th February) must be brought forward.
· Bradford1 have withdrawn from Division 1.

· Division 2: 2nd team won 2 lost 1; 3rd team won 1 lost 2.
· Division 3: 4th team won 2 lost 1; 5th team lost 3.
9. Any other business

· John to ask Mike Dinsdale for results of Summer League semi-finals and final for publication on the website.
· Richard stated that the Tibhar TT balls are not very good in that they break easily, and proposed to order TSB balls.
· John received email from Sally Shutt regarding City of York Sports Facilities Strategy. Will discuss with Tim.
10.  Next meetings
· It was agreed that we do not need a meeting in January.

· York Closed Draw and MCM – Friday 09/02/2018 at York RI (7:30).
John Farmery (General Secretary)
